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BRAMLEY SPECIAL UPDATE- No 2 

Bramley Fuel Leak Update from Waverley 
Borough Council 

 
Following the meeting of the Recovery Coordination Group (RCG) today please see below an update of the 
work in Bramley. 
  
The Technical Working Group has also met this week and were able to report positive progress to the RCG. 
  
Thames Water have confirmed that the do not drink notices has been lifted from Bramley Oak School and 
further testing is being carried out at Gosden House School. The situation is more complex at St Catherines. 
We are advised that the restriction of use will be lifted for the Prep School only. The rest of the school remains 
on an independent tanked supply while further investigation is carried out. 
  
Openreach have advised that in the recent weeks, their focus has been on working in partnership with SCC 
Highways on the relevant street works permit requirements and are progressing with agreed changes to 
minimise any disruption to Bramley residents. These revised arrangements and set up will allow them to 
proceed with further testing and removing petrol vapour from the Openreach underground network, as of 
next week. At present, testing of vapour concentrations by expert contractors continues to find unsafe levels 
in their infrastructure in the area serviced by the Bramley Exchange. Given this, no engineering work can be 
undertaken at present – they are closely monitoring any service impacting faults and engaging with service 
providers to provide alternative and temporary network arrangements when required. If any residents have 
any concerns or queries, please feel free to contact bramley-incident@openreach.co.uk  
  
Asda and their consultants are refining their off-site remediation plans with the Environment Agency and are 
revising their 3D modelling of water table levels and possible extent of contamination on the basis of borehole 
sampling results.  
  
Waverley BC will be meeting with businesses again on 16 July to further understand the impact on businesses 
and explore what support might be offered to businesses going forward.  
  
A Public Meeting is being held at the Bramley Village Hall at 6.30 on Tuesday 16 July.  Representatives from 
Asda, Thames Water and Openreach will be attending along with representatives from the Environment 
Agency and Waverley Borough Council. Asda’s Chairman, Lord Rose will chair the meeting and Asda will give a 
presentation on the work they have been doing and their evolving off-site remediation plans. Thames Water 
and Openreach will also give an update on progress with the work they have been doing.   
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Best wishes 
  
Bramley Parish Council 
www.bramleyparish.co.uk 
 
 
If you wish to SUBSCRIBE, email bramleyupdate@gmail.com including your name and address in the email. 
 
If you wish to discuss any matters with a parish councillor, their full contact details are available on the parish 
website www.bramleyparish.co.uk. 
 
Bramley Update is intended to be as accurate as possible but readers should satisfy themselves before relying 
on the information, not least because dates do change.  The content does not necessarily represent the views 
or policies of Bramley Parish Council unless specifically identified as such. 


